
Central High School 
1700 West Olney Avenue 
Philadelphia, PA 19141 

 
P: (215) 400-3590 
 
June 29, 2020 
 
Dear Central Community: 
 
Multiple social media posts have been presented to the Central High School Administrative Team 

over the weekend of June 26, 2020. We are working to identify the perpetrator(s) with the 

Philadelphia Police Department through the School District of Philadelphia Safety Team. There are 

multiple ongoing criminal investigations based upon the content of the social media posts shared 

with us. We are using the CHS Harassment Policy, in conjunction with the School District of 

Philadelphia’s (SDP) Code of Conduct to guide us throughout our investigation.  

 

We are deeply disturbed by the words and actions of these community members and will hold all 

who may be involved accountable. Please review the CHS Harassment Policy and the SDP Code of 

Conduct that are posted on the Central HS webpage.  

 

Ensuring a safe and supportive school environment for all students and staff has long been a goal at 

Central High School. The fact remains that the CHS Administrative Team and Faculty strongly 

condemn the use of any harassing language or acts related to race, religion, sex, gender, national 

origin, age, disability, sexual orientation, and/or personal appearance.   We are committed to 

improving our school community for all. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Timothy J. McKenna 

President of Central High School 

 


